
 

FROM YOUR BOARD 

 

1. FINANCE. 
The Net Profit for September was $169,358. The Net Profit for the year to date is $130,805. The actually 

trading loss for September was $34,635 however this was offset by $194,359 in Government incentives for 

Job Saver. 

 

2. COVID RESTRICTIONS 

The current restrictions in place at the moment include: 

• One person per 4sqm indoors and one person per 2sqm outdoors. 

• Face masks must be worn at all times for floor staff and only for patrons when they are indoors. 

• Patrons are permitted to stand indoors and outdoors whilst consuming alcohol. 

• Patrons must sign in via Service NSW app and present a Government Vaccination Certificate on entry. 

• 1.5m distancing between tables. 

 

3. AGM 

The AGM will be held on 1 December 2021 at 7.30pm. At this time all Public Health Orders will be lifted and 

the AGM will be able to proceed without restrictions. The new timetable for the Board elections will be: 

10 November – Ballot for positions conducted at the Wednesday presentation 

17 November – Voting commences 

27 November – Voting closes 

 

4. WHITE ROCK CAFE 

The Board has agreed to change the name of the café from the White Rock Café to Long Reef Golf Club Café. 

 

5. CHRISTMAS COCKTAIL PARTY 

The Club’s annual Christmas Cocktail Party will be held on Thursday 2 December. 

 

6. MEMBERSHIP VACCINATION RATE 

The vaccination rate of playing Members is now at 92%. As this rate continues to increase, groups of two will 

be reduced. Please ensure you’ve submitted a copy of your vaccination certificate to reception. 

 

This month has seen a return to normality, with Members again being able to share a meal and a drink with 

others at the Club. There is a renewed level of comfort and confidence which comes from vaccination rates 

being so high both in the Club and on the Northern Beaches.  

 

Stay vigilant, stay safe and stay well. 

 

Stephen Twigg 

President 

 
Note: This document is not intended to be a minute of the relevant Board meeting but is intended to provide members with a 

summary of the significant decisions made or issues discussed by the Board at its most recent meeting. Certain matters may be 

commercially sensitive, subject to privacy considerations or otherwise confidential and will not be included in this summary document  

 


